Myers, Jeanie

From: Gurjeet Singh

Sent: 2020/10/15 12:26 PM

To: Myers, Jeanie; cityclerksoffice@brampton.com

Cc: Grant, Colleen

Subject: [EXTERNAL]Letter to oppose variance at 62 burlwood road

A-2020-0088

Good afternoon,

My name is Jaspal Thandi, resident and home owner of 60 Burlwood. We have resided on this property for 5 years and would like to express our deep concern with both the application and our personal experience.

Me, my wife, 2 sons and their wives fully oppose the construction of this cabana. The cabana and two story over hanging balcony we oppose as well. The residents at 62 burlwood have built a fortress around their home, and it has caused alot of grief amongst our family. We love to hang out and garden in our backyards, but due to their cabana and over hanging balcony our back yard is very badly hidden by their buildings.



It can be mutually agreed upon that as home owners and neighbours, we aim to create an environment where children and families can grow up safe and with the rule of law and ordinance.

However our experience has been from this and has led us to respectfully appeal the application that is before you. Below listed is our contact history with Council office regarding our concerns:

October 05, 2019

We contacted Councillor Gurpreet Dhillon and Harkirat Singh regarding the construction of both deck and pool structure.

April 22, 2020

The concern was raised again, as construction workers were in full effect, all without permit and visibly not adhering to COVID-19 rules.

As per by-law the pool and cabana was being constructed without permit.

April 23, 2020

Pictures provided to show work being continued even without permit being issued.

May 22, 2020

Advised Council Office of Pool usage without permit and no COVID-19 Guidelines followed regarding social gatherings and distance. Essentially it was a pool party during the pandemic.

June 11, 2020

Advised Council office again of Pool usage

June 18, 2020

Coleen Grant of COB was advised through council office of continued pool usage.

Although it is our effort to create a long standing relationship with all our neighbours it has become increasingly difficult. The applicant has shown a clear disregard to both City bylaw and neighbours, it has create an environment of unease.

It is a shame that one can break any ordinance and have it retro-actively corrected though an adjustment application.

We seek to only maintain the property standards we have all agreed to at the time of purchase. Not only has our privacy been compromised our living experience has significantly diminished. We hope the committee can understand and protect the rights of law abiding citizens.

We would also like to be advised of all meeting dates and LPAT appeal dates and participation to be forward directly to us as we would like to remain a voice in this application.

Yours Truly,

Jaspal Thandi

60 Burlwood

Thank you,

Gary T.